MINUTES OF MCLEAN ROTARY CLUB BOARD OF DIRECTORS

December 21, 2010

President Glenn Yarborough opened the meeting at 1:45pm.  A quorum was present with absentee ballots given to President Yarborough.

The following directors and officers were present:  Glenn Yarborough, Paul Frank, Rick Neldon, Jeff DiMeglio, Bill Reed, and Cherry Baumbusch.   Bob Rosenbaum, Michael DeRose and Ed Shahin were also present.

Minutes.  The minutes of the October meeting were discussed and approved.

Treasurer’s Report.  Rick reported that the checkbook balance is $7,034.60 with an available balance of $6,789.96; balance in savings account of $20,192.17, and total of both is $26,982.13. Dues outstanding are $6,218.58. The Club has outstanding bills of $31,388.01.

Past President’s Report.  Paul reported we made $23,380 before expenses and netted $12,780 from Monte Carlo Night, which is 20% more than last year. He recommends we get another club to participate in MC next year. McLean paid 38% of the cost of the event, since we have 38% of the total members of participating clubs. Glenn reported that Ashburn and the new Great Falls Club will probably participate next year.  A scotch tasting or a restaurant fundraiser in the spring was discussed.

President’s Report.  Glenn again thanked Paul and others for making Monte Carlo night a success.  A Stop Hunger Now event is being talked about for the spring, goal to feed 250,000 this time with no financial commitment from McLean Rotary.  The District Conference will be held in Gettysburg from April 7-10, and all are encouraged to attend.  Our club is supposed to provide a gift basket to sell and Glenn suggested a wheelbarrow filled with goodies.  Cherry is working on the Presidential Citation certification and Ed Shahin will do a community assessment. Rotary International Convention will be held in New Orleans on May 21-25.  May 21 is McLean Day.  All are encouraged to sign up for the spring  Rotary Leadership Institute, date to follow. Ricardo Balcells resignation was discussed and a motion was approved to extend his leave of absence until June 30.

NEW BUSINESS

The membership application of Clay Bedford is active and under review again.

The motion to accept the new slate of officers and directors was approved. Glenn encouraged everyone to support the new slate:

President – Cherry Baumbusch; Vice President – Jeff DiMeglio; Secretary, Dale Lazar; Treasurer – Lynn Heinrich; Directors (elected:), Brian Pence, Fred Dent, Sam Agarwal, Steve Swift, and Carmen Martinez

Todd and Cherry and their committee are reviewing the bylaws and constitution for revisions. They have met once and meetings will continue in mid-January.

The election of honorary members is still under review.

The line item donation on the quarterly invoice of $25.00 to the McLean Rotary Foundation was discussed. Members can choose to opt out of the donation. It will be implemented in January.

A motion was approved to donate $1,000 to Langley Support Services in February, and a motion was approved to donate $500 to the Lewinsville Senior Center now. It was suggested to add the Lewinsville Senior Center into the budget next year.

The new Great Falls Club will consist of 12 initial members, and new member Jeff Thinnes is actively working to set it up with support from our club. DG Ron Marion is discussing setting up an e-club in Northern Virginia.

The meeting adjourned at 2:45pm

Respectfully submitted

Cherry Baumbusch

Secretary

